TOWN OF CROMWELL, CT
BOARD OF FINANCE
PUBLIC HEARING
WEDNESDAY, APRIL 6, 2022 6:00 pm
CROMWELL BELDEN LIBRARY - BELDEN ROOM
MINUTES

PRESENT: Chairman John Ireland, Vice Chairman Steve Wygonowski, Dan Kelly, Ed Maley,
Matthew Blanchette, Brian Stermer, Alternate Gail Richey Alternate Anne Hulick

ALSO PRESENT: Town Manager Anthony Salvatore, Director of Finance Marianne Sylvester,
Assistant Director of Finance Sharon DeVoe, Board of Education Chairman Celina Kelleher,
Superintendent of Schools Dr. Enza Macri, Board of Education Director of Financial Services Ann
Burke, Board of Education Director of HR Michele DiMauro

Chairman John Ireland called the Public Hearing to order at 6:04PM.
Chairman John Ireland read the Legal Notice dated March 25, 2022. (Copy attached)

Chairman John Ireland introduced Board of Education Chair Celine Kelleher who thanked everyone
for their hard work and gave a brief overview of the Board of Education budget.

Board of Education Chair Celine Kelleher introduced Dr. Macri, Director of Finance for the Board of
Education Ann Burke to present the 2022-2023 budget.

Dr. Macri addressed highlights within the Board of Education budget. Director of HR, Michele
DiMauro also talked about where they are with their collective bargaining contracts.

John Ireland introduced Town Manager Anthony Salvatore and Finance Director Marianne Sylvester.

Town Manager Anthony Salvatore gave his presentation on the Town of Cromwell 2022-2033 budget
and gave highlights within the budget.

No public comments
Chairman John Ireland closed the meeting at 6:55PM

Respectfully Submitted,
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LEGAL NOTICE
TOWN OF CROMWELL
BOARD OF FINANCE

PUBLIC HEARING
2022-2023 GENERAL FUND BUDGET

In compliance with Article VIII, Section 8.04 of the Cromwell Town Charter, notice is hereby
given that the Board of Finance of Cromwell, Connecticut, will conduct a Public Hearing on
Wednesday, April 6, 2022 at 6:00 pm in the Belden Room in the Cromwell Belden Library
regarding the 2022-2023 proposed budgets of the Town Council, including the Debt Service
budget, and the Board of Education.

Copies of the proposed budgets are available in the Office of the Town Clerk, 41 West Street,
Cromwell, Connecticut and the Town of Cromwell’s website, www.cromwellct,com.

All electors and those qualified to vote in Town Meetings may attend and offer comments
regarding any budget item.

The Board of Finance will begin budget workshops immediately after the Public Hearing on
April 6,2022, A budget workshop will be held the following evening, April 7, 2022 at 6:00 pm
in the Town Hall Council Chambers, with a subsequent budget workshop scheduled for
Thursday, April 14, 2022, at 6:00 pm in the Town Hall Council Chambers for any unfinished
2022-23 budget matters.

For the Cromwell Board of Finance,

John Ireland, Chairman
Dated at Cromwell, Connecticut, this 25" day of March, 2022



